|       | Actions and information 2021.02 A and 1 List to 101 chi daily.xisx |                                     |                 |            |   |   |   |  |
|-------|--|-------------------------------------|-----------------|------------|---|---|---|--|
|       | Date   | Cat.                                | Туре            | In/<br>Out | From/To                                   | Detail  |   |  |
| Items | in RED re  | quire decision / act                | tion. Other ite | ms m       | ay also require d                         | ecision / action.   |   |  |
|       |  | 1 - APOLOGIES.                      |                 |            |   |   |   |  |
|       | 1  |                                     |                 |            |   |   |   |  |
| ΔGE   | NDA ITEM   | 5 - DORSET COUN                     | CILLOR AND F    | חוס        | F REPORTS                                 |   |   |  |
| 7.02  |  | DONOLI GOOM                         |                 | T          | I   |   |   |  |
| AGE!  | NDV ITEM   | 7 - REPORTS                         |                 |            |   |   |   |  |
| 1     | 03/02/21   | Chideock<br>Cemetery                | Reqs't          | ln         | Mr Richard<br>Benjamin                    | "I attended Anne Warman's funeral on Monday up at the Village Cemetery and was terribly upset at the muddy state the entrance had got into. It is not right that mourners should have to walk through this kind of mess. I know it has been very wet of late and some mud can always be expected.  As you will remember some years back the Cider Makers rallied a number of volunteers and with the help from Rob Murray and Highways England we re-laid the entrance. I think the time has come to rally another group of volunteers to scrape the mud and vegetation off the entrance."  | Clerk's<br>comment: As<br>the Cemetery is<br>owned by St.<br>Giles surely<br>this is their<br>responsibility? |  |
| 2     |  | Co-option to fill<br>Casual Vacancy | Info            | Out        | Dorset Council                            | The necessary paperwork sent to Dorset Council and on the CPC website, as required by law.  |   |  |
| 3     |  | Remembrance Day<br>Events           | Reqs't          | Out        | St Giles Church,<br>sent by Cllr<br>Glenn | "I am writing to you as the chair of the PPC , in my role as the chair of the Parish Council. I have been asked to raise the issue of who currently leads on organising events surrounding Remembrance Day in Chideock. This follows from this years cancellation by StGiles, ( due to COVID), of the usual Remembrance Day event. You may be aware that regardless of this decision by StGiles, the Parish council went ahead with a socially distanced event at the war memorial and a number of villagers attended although the event was not advertised as such. Subsequently, Chideock Parish council discussed what had happened and whether the actual Remembrance Day event could in future be led by a joint approach with the Parish Council. It was clear from the feedback that villagers have shared with the Parish council that it was felt that some type of event should have taken place. The Parish Council are very happy to lead on this in partnership with both St Giles and the Catholic Church, but clearly we all need to be in agreement about how this could be jointly organised and how it would be communicated to the village.  I hope that the PPC are able to consider our proposal and if you need further discussion then I would be happy to attend the PPC to explain. In the interim, the Parish council have taken responsibility for maintaining the war memorial.  Let us know you thoughts." |   |  |

|    |          |   |         |     | no ana mo           | mation 2021.02 A and I List to 10 I editary.xisx   | •           |
|----|----------|---|---------|-----|---------------------|--|-------------|
| 4  | 26/01/21 | Remembrance Day<br>Events   | Resp    | ln  | St Giles PCC        | "Several points to set out;  1. This year for the first time because of the Covid restrictions the PCC decided that social distancing by the A-35 and the risk that we did not know how many people might turn up was not advisable or legal. Instead, we arranged for the wreath laying to be done as a symbolic act in St Giles, as we have done occasionally when the weather has been wet. This was advertised, as always in the Parish Magazine, but unfortunately at the last minute the Government banned church services. I in fact laid a wreath on behalf of St Giles shortly after 11.00 am.  2. Every year we liaise with the Catholic church about the Service and they come along and share the wreath laying and indeed I spoke with Gaby from their church this year.  3. It is interesting that during the many years I have been involved with this ceremony I have seldom seen more than one Councillor at the Remembrance  4. The PCC feel that this event is always well advertised and that there is no need for another layer of bureaucracy. Of course the Parish Council is always free to take part and contribute. This year has obviously been distorted by the Covid effect on public events, hence the confusion felt by Councillors and we hope for a return to normality as soon as possible." |             |
| 5  | 31/01/21 | Seatown Toilets   | Info    | In  | Cllr A Dunn         | Storn damage to the toilet block reported by a member of the public  |             |
| 6  |          |   | Report  |     | Dorset Council      | Damage reported  |             |
| 7  |          |   | Notes   | In  | Cllr A Dunn         | Summary of matters discussed at the WATAG meeting held via Zoom on 28 January  | Sent to all |
|    |          |   |         |     |                     |  |             |
|    |          | 8 - A35 matters.  |         |     |                     |  |             |
| 8  |          | A35 - damage to<br>Chideock Bridge                                      | Reqs't  | Out | Connect             | "At approximately 8 pm on Wednesday 27 January a car struck Chideock Bridge and caused some damage to the walling. The car ended up on its roof."  |             |
| 9  | 28/01/21 | A35 - damage to<br>Chideock Bridge                                      | Resp    | In  | Connect             | "I will get it looked at today."   |             |
| 10 | 31/01/21 | Air Quality Action<br>Plan  | Info    | In  | Tony Peacock        | Copy of e-mail sent to Dorset Council with suggested actions to be included in the new Air Quality Action Plan   |             |
| 11 | 26/01/21 | Air Quality - Stage 3<br>complaint to<br>Ombudsman re<br>Dorset Council | Resp    | In  | Dorset Council      | "Thank you for your letter to Karyn Punchard, Corporate Director for Place Services dated 20 January 2021 which was passed to the Complaints Team. I was sorry to read that you remain dissatisfied with the response to your complaint.  I note that you have approached the Local Government and Social Care Ombudsman (LGSCO). Therefore we will now await contact from the LGSCO, and will of course assist them fully in any investigation they may choose to undertake. "  |             |
| 12 | 01/02/21 | Tyres > 10yrs old<br>banned   | Reqs't  | In  | Clir Glenn          | "Can we ask a direct question of CIIr Christopher whether Dorset Council will ensure compliance amongst all of their providers of transport and that they have put in place the right contractual arrangements to ensure that all relevant vehicles adhere to the law as of today. Furthermore, how does DC intend to monitor compliance both now and in the future? Secondly, can we ask the D of Transport how they will ensure compliance of the new legislation in regard to the Road Haulage Association and its members? Especially, since they have so far failed to date to ensure that consistent monitoring of vehicles takes place?"  |             |
| 13 | 02/01/21 | Sensors on<br>Chideock Hill   | Resp    | In  | Highways<br>England | "Thank you for your email to Andy Roberts of 25 January 2021 about what the sensors are in the A35 at Chideock Hill. These sensors are for speed monitoring."  | Sent to all |
| 14 | 05/02/21 | Zoom meeting with<br>Chris Loder MP                                     | Meeting |     |                     | Notes can be found on the Parish Council website chideockpc.org.uk under the Meetings and Minutes / 2021 Agendas and Minutes tab.  |             |

|         |           |                              | I               |               |                 | ·   |               |
|---------|-----------|------------------------------|-----------------|---------------|-----------------|---|---------------|
| A C E   | NDA ITEM  | 40 DI ANNING MA              | TTERS Plan      | nina /        | <br>            |   |               |
| AGE     | NDA II EW | 10 - PLANNING MA             | i i ERS - Piani | ning <i>i</i> | Applications.   |   |               |
| 405     | NDA ITEM  | <u> </u><br>10 - PLANNING MA | TTERS Dism      |               | <u> </u>        |   |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 | Various autoriana asia ad autorita dura at 40 Assa Field and as anadia at a stabilit surada               |               |
| 15      | Various   | 16 Acre Field / AKA          | Questions       | In            | Mr Downes, Cllr | Various questions raised over the permitted use of 16 Acre Field and regarding the electricity works      |               |
|         |           | "Big Berries"                |                 |               | Glenn           | taking place in the area and the impact on Public Rights of Way. The Clerk has responded on both          |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 | matters.  |               |
| 405     | L TEN     | 44 5111411050                |                 |               |                 |   |               |
|         | 1         | 11 - FINANCES                | 1.6             | 1             | D:1 (T          |   |               |
| 16      | 28/01/21  | Lengthsman                   | Information     | In            | Bridport Town   | The agreement for the coming year - playing field and play area mowing, Foss Orchard hedge cutting.       |               |
|         |           | Agreement for 2021           |                 |               | Council         | Cost as per last year. Other work to be requested as needed.  |               |
| <u></u> | 00/04/04  | - 2022                       |                 | <u> </u>      | - · · · -       |   |               |
| 17      | 28/01/21  | Lengthsman                   | Response        | Out           | Bridport Town   | Signed agreement returned.  |               |
|         |           | Agreement for 2021           |                 |               | Council         |   |               |
|         | 00/04/5:  | - 2022                       | _               | 1             |                 |   |               |
| 18      | 28/01/21  | Precept Request              | Request         | Out           | Dorset Council  | Precept request submitted for the amount agreed at the Parish Council meeting held on 26 January          |               |
|         |           |                              |                 | 1             |                 | 2021 (rounded to nearest pound)   |               |
| 19      |           | Foss Orchard Car             | Payment         | In            | SWARCO          | £833.34 received as rent for the 1st year of operation of the electric car charging point.                |               |
|         |           | Park                         |                 |               |                 |   |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 |   |               |
|         |           | 12 - CLAPPS MEAD             |                 |               |                 |   |               |
| 20      | 05/02/21  |                              | Reqs't          | In            | Mary Rogers     | The bench is only fixed at one end and can be moved.  |               |
| 21      | 08/02/21  | WI bench                     | Update          | In            | George Dunn     | "As promised Mick and I visited Clapp's Mead on Saturday.   |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 | We both felt that the bench as fitted is perfectly secure even though only attached to the concrete base  |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 | at one end. However we also agreed that to allay the WI's fears we shall attach a further connection      |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 | bolted down into the concrete base at the "free end" of the bench."                                       |               |
| 22      | 10/02/21  | WI bench                     | Update          | In            | George Dunn     | "Just to let you know that Mick Kelson and I (well mainly Mick) fixed an additional 2 holding down        |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 | brackets to the "free end" of the WI bench yesterday. I really didn't think that there was a problem      |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 | before, but it is now definitely very secure!!"   |               |
| 23      | 12/02/21  | WI bench                     | Resp            | Out           | Mary Rogers     | "Thanks for letting me know about this.   |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 | George Dunn and Mike Kelson have added a second ground fixing which should solve any potential            |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 | problems."  |               |
|         |           |                              |                 |               |                 |   |               |
| AGE     | NDA ITEM  | 13 - DCC HIGHWAY             | S AND FLOO      | D MAI         | NAGEMENT        |   |               |
| 24      |           | Hell and Shutes              | Info            |               | Cllr Cristopher | Information about the various Temporary Traffic Management Orders which have been made in the             | Copied to all |
|         |           | Lanes                        |                 |               | ·               | past.   |               |
| 25      |           | New Grit Bin(s)              | Info            |               |                 | The only location suggested so far is on the green verge to the north of the junction of North Road and   |               |
|         |           | ( )                          |                 |               |                 | St Giles Close.   |               |
| 26      |           | Mud from Fields on           | Info            |               |                 | The mud had blocked the gullies. Reported to Dorset Council. The cause of the problem is that the field   |               |
|         |           | Mill Lane in the             |                 |               |                 | has been ploughed (by the tenant) for the first time in years. Clerk to write to the landowner to explain |               |
|         |           | vicinity of Clapp's          |                 |               |                 | the need for drainage improvement.  |               |
|         |           | Mead.                        |                 |               |                 | and nood for diamage improvement.   |               |
|         |           | moud.                        |                 | 1             |                 |   |               |
|         | 1         |                              | 1               |               | 1               | I .   | ı             |

| Р | aq | е | 4 |
|---|----|---|---|
|   |    |   |   |

| AGENDA ITEM 14 - CONSULTATIONS |                   |  |  |                     |
|--------------------------------|-------------------|--|--|---------------------|
| 27                             | Department for    |  | Future of Transport: rural strategy – call for evidence.   | Submitted 16        |
|                                | Transport         |  | https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/future-of-transport-rural-strategy-call-for-evidence   | February 2021       |
| 28                             | Dorset Local Plan |  | The Draft Plan and Consultation Materials can be found https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/planning-buildings-land/planning-policy/dorset-council-local-plan.aspx Information pertinent to West Dorset can be found at https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/planning-buildings-land/planning-policy/dorset-council-local-plan/reviews-of-the-plans-from-the-former-council-areas/west-dorset-weymouth-portland-local-plan-review.aspx | By 15 March<br>2021 |